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Presidents Message 
I want to thank the membership for their support during the past year as I served as 

president of our association. Thanks also for the encouragement you've given me on the 
announcement of my nomination for national office. Serving 
my association has been enjoyable and rewarding to me. I 
appreciate the opportunity that you have given me. 

My disappointment this year has been in attendance at the 
monthly meetings and other association functions. Your 
board has been doing a great job of scheduling and running 
an excellent program. As a member the very least you can do is 
support your board with your attendance and participation at 
these functions and activities. Let's all make a resolution to do 
better next year. 

Remember that our election meeting is on WEDNESDAY, 
DECEMBER 9th. Show your support by being there. 

Lee Dieter, President 

December Elections at Army Navy 
Country Club 

Army Navy Country Club and Dave 
Fairbanks, CGCS, will host our December 
9th monthly meeting. Note that this is a 
Wednesday, and not our usual Tuesday. 

Army Navy's main course of 27 holes is 
located in Arlington, Va. and is golfing 
home to our country's military graduates 
from West Point and the Naval Academy. 

Originally founded in 1924, the course 
measures 6472 yards from the blue cham-
pionship tees and 6041 yards from the 
white tees. The short course (middle 9) 
measures 2929 from the blue tees and 
2876 from the white. 

The Bermuda/rye fairways are mowed 
to 3/4" 3 times a week and receive 3 lbs. 
nitrogen annually. Bermuda/rye tees 
receive 4 lbs. nitrogen annually and are 
mowed at 5/8" 3 times weekly. Those tees 
that are bentgrass are mowed at 3/8". 
Bentgrass greens are mowed 7 times/ 
week at 5/32" and receive 3-1/2 lbs. 
nitrogen/year. The middle 9 greens are 
german bent which were vegetatively 
planted. Other grasses on the middle 9 
are C-9 and C-19. 

Our host, Dave Fairbanks, a 1959 grad-
uate of Penn State, began his tenure as 
superintendent of Army Navy in January 
of 1973. Dave also teaches a "Turf Pests" 
course in the Turf Management Program 
at the Northern Virginia Community Col-
lege — Loudoun Campus. Dave's Asst. 

Supt. is Bob Wilburn. Army Navy's Gen-
eral Manager is LTC Joe Sims, Greens 
Chairman is Lt. Gen. Wallace Robinson, 
and Steve Tobash is the Golf Pro. 

In addition to its main 27 hole course in 
Arlington, Army Navy boasts an 18 hole 
annex in Fairfax that is maintained by 
Superintendent Charles Mock. The club 
is currently rennovating the interior of its 
Arlington clubhouse. 

Golf is available after 11 a.m. and carts 
are free. Towels/locker room and lunch 
are available. Cocktails begin at 6 p.m. 
followed by dinner at 7 p.m. Dinner cost is 
$20 and consists of prime rib, baked 
potato and green beans with a fruit cup 
and lemon mousse. Note NO CASH. 
RSVP to the MAAGCS hotline at (301) 
381-0030. 

REMEMBER, THIS IS A WEDNESDAY 
MEETING, not Tuesday. Also, this is an 
election meeting so be there. Support 
your association, vote! 

DIRECTIONS: North I-395 to Rte. 120 
(Glebe Road). North approx. 1/2 mile to 
18th Street. Turn right onto 18th St. S. and 
follow to dead end to Club; O R George 
Washington Parkway to I-395 South. I-395 
South to Rte. 120 (Glebe Road). North 
approx. 1/2 mile to 18th Street. Turn right 
onto T8th St. S. and follow to dead end to 
Club. 

And The Winner Is... 
In last March's issue we issued you, the 

members, a challenge — could you con-
tribute a Tip of the Month or an Article of 
the Year. To make the challenge interest-
ing, we offered a prize. A $25 bond for the 
best tip published each month and a $100 
bond for the best Article of the Year 
published in 1987. Judging from the lean 
number of entries, our contest certainly 
didn't cut into the DC or Maryland Lot-
tery business. Never the less, the winners 
are: 

Article of the Year: We had five entries 
for this category and topics included 
selling, drains, perennials, equipment 
replacement and nematodes. They were 
all informative and best of all contributed 
by our members. A loud hurrah for 
Russell Bateman, Lester Tanner, Brian 
Finger, Steve Nash and Bill Neus. They 
took the time and effort to share with us 
and we are thankful. As to who wins the 
prize, it was a tough decision but it goes 
hands down to Bill Neus for "The Unseen 
Enemy" published in our September 
issue. I say hands down because of the 
amount of feedback it got from the mem-
bers. Congratulations Bill! 

Tip of the Month: This offering didn't 
fare so well. Disallowing the initial tip 
contributed by your editor to get the ball 
rolling, we had only two entries. Steve 
Nash suggested a means of avoiding the 
confusion that results from using both 
diesel and gasoline engines and Nick 
Vance turned worn out bedknives into 
serviceable trash can holders. Both 
deserve recognition for their time and 
effort. As to who gets a $25 bond — they 
both do! It's a bond for the best tip of the 
month — not tip of the year. In short, if 
you submit a tip and it gets published, you 
get a $25 bond. 

While 5 entries for Article of the Year 
out of 10 issues is a respectable beginning, 
the fact that only two people could bother 
to share tips with us is rather pathetic. 
Come on people, this is your newsletter. 
We can't afford a roving reporter and the 
Board is certainly not going to spring for a 
trip to Silver Spring let along Bermuda. 
Let's get creative, stop holding back and 
get your tips in for next year! Go for the 
distinction and pride of seeing your ideas 
in print! 
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and 129 showed up — an overflow of 
84%! There have been many cases like this 
and not only does it create mass con-
fusion, it also reflects badly on our asso-
ciation. We need to come up with some-
thing better, be it an automatic reserva-
tion and payment unless you cancel or a 
computerized phone call checking on a 
reservation — something needs to be 
done. 

3. I've worked in both the Baltimore 
and Washington areas. There are good 
people in both and I believe I have a feel 
for both areas. I've supported the associa-
tion in many ways, including regular 
attendance at meetings for the past 6-7 
years. 

John Hoover 

1. In my opinion, I would like to seethe 
Association continue to promote the pro-
fessionalism and educational standards of 
the golf course superintendent. 

Candidates for 2 
Directors Slots Speak 

Out 
In this issue as well as our last issue we 

presented the slate of candidates that are 
seeking election to the MAAGCS Board. 
These include four members, Ken 
Ingram, John Hoover, Mim Meier and 
Steve Potter, running for two directors' 
seats. In order to assist you in casting an 
informed vote, three standard questions 
were put to the candidates. Below are the 
questions followed by their responses. 

Questions: 

1. In your opinion, in which direction 
would you like to see the association 
heading? 

2. You have just become a wizard and 
have the power to change any single 
thing within the association. What would 
it be and why? 

3. Why would you like to become a 
Director of the Association? 

Ken Ingram 

1.1 would like to see more growth and 
believe we could use the GCSAA as a 
guideline in terms of how they run the 
operation. While the important decisions 
are made by elected officials, the day-to-
day time consuming operation is carried 
on by actual staff members, not in some-
one's spare time. Maybe for us it would 
mean a part or full time one person staff. 
Of course, we need more money to 
undertake such a venture; but I believe 
we could tap into the commercial money 
available to cover the cost. 

2. Our reservation system for meetings 
is not working. At my meeting at Colum-
bia Country Club, I had reservations for 70 

2. If I had the power to change one 
thing within the association, I would do 
away with any feeling of division. With 
this removed, we could work together as 
a complete group to set higher goals and 
achieve greater things for the profession 
of the superintendent. 

3. As a member I feel it is my obligation 
to help the association achieve the goals 
set by past and present board members. I 
feel the work done by the Board is very 
important, but time consuming, and at 
this point in my career, I have time to 
dedicate to the works of the association. 

James Meier, CGCS 

1. In my opinion the direction the 
association should be moving is more 
toward news coverage. When events are 
held like the Kemper, we should strive to 
get news coverage of the men behind the 
scenes. Not only supers, but the crew also. 
There should be coverage of everyday life 
on courses from the small ones to the 
largest. 

2. The single thing with the association 
I would change would most likely be to 
run the association like the PGA. They 
seem to get the salaries for their men in 
the clubs they want to. 

3. I'd like to become a director to see if 
I can handle more responsibility and 
possibly help out. 

Steve Potter 

1. I would like to see the MAAGCS 
head towards a goal of unity. I feel it is 
important that we continue to grow as a 
singular group. It troubles me that we 
make geographic distinctions, particu-
larly between Baltimore and Washington. 
I hope the time will come when the only 
concern given to voting on candidates 
and policies is how they will benefit the 
association as a whole. 

2. As a wizard, I would enable the 
MAAGCS to employ an executive direc-
tor, at least part time to handle such tasks 

as coordinating and getting out the news-
letter; monthly meeting arrangements; 
coordination with the National on gen-
eral info, certification, convention; and 
the day to day operation such as mailings, 
membership rosters, etc. 

3.1 would like the opportunity to give 
back some of my time and efforts to the 
association. I have climbed the ladder of 
professionalism at my club to the point 
where I am seen as the director of golf 
course management at Woodholme, not 
just a greenskeeper. This is, in part, due to 
my affiliation with a professional organi-
zation, the MAAGCS, and I am grateful. 

On the Tee . . . 
Well, what do you think of that little 

white surprise we had last Wednesday? 
I'm beginning to think that we com-
plained & little too Ioud Iy about this past 
summer and good old mother nature 
decided to show just what she can do 
when she sets her mind to it. Perhaps we 
should offer up a meaningful sacrifice. 
How about every first born male assistant 
super? Any volunteers? 

For those of you who are looking 
forward to the winter — aren't we all — 
and particularly snow, snow, snow, join us 
on our 2nd Annual Ski Trip to Bryce. It's 
great fun and the price can't be beat, 
$32/person for lodging and $12/day for 
lift tickets. If you've never skied before 
and want to try it, this is the time! 

Items to remember are our December 
Meeting which will be held on WEDNES-
DAY, Dec. 9th. Remember, it's WEDNES-
DAY, not the usual Tuesday. Mark your 
calendar and be there, it's MAAGCS elec-
tion night and to borrow a phrase, vot-
ing's a duty not a privilege. 

Also, I highly recommend the one day 
GCSAA regional seminar "The Assistant 
Superintendent: Functions & Responsi-
bilities" being offered in conjunction 
with the Virginia Turfgrass Conference on 
January 18th at the Richmond Marriott. 
Take advantage of it, whether you are an 
assistant or a super. 

I will have to admit that so far the 
response to the newsletter survey has not 
been overwhelming. In fact the data indi-
cates that it is either absolute perfec-
tionism or you don't really give a damn 
about it. The first assumption is highly 
unlikely given the old dictum that you 
can't please all of the people all of the 
time. That leaves us with the second 
assumption which is rather pathetic. 
When you can imagine how difficult it is 
to pull an article out of them. 

If you are aware of a member not 
receiving our mailing, please let us know 
— in writing please so there's no confu-
sion on the address. 

Since this is our last issue until next 
year, I will take this opportunity to wish 
you and yours a very safe and happy 
holiday season! 



Regional Seminar — 
January 18,1988 

G C S A A is presenting a regional semi-
nar in conjunction with the Virginia Turf-
grass Conference to be held Jan. 18th at 
the Richmond Marriot Hotel. While the 
one day seminar entitled "The Assistant 
Superintendent: Functions & Responsi-
bilities" is self explanatory, there will be 
heavy emphasis on communications — a 
skill we could all stand to improve. 
Instructors for the course are Mary T. Rau, 
a communications training consultant, 
and Bruce R. Williams, C G C S , superin-
tendent at Bob O'Line Golf Club and a 
former teacher. Their combined experi-
ence should provide a fresh approach 
into the principles of managing people, 
something we all do day in and day out, 
whether you're an assistant or a super. 
Take advantage of the opportunity. Regis-
ter now with GCSAA. For more info call 
1-800-472-7878. 

G C S A A 
59th International 

Golf Course 
Conference & Show 
February 1-8, 1988 

Houston in 1988 is not news to anyone. 
But what may be news is that the 59th 
International Golf Course Conference 
and Show is expected to draw more than 
13,000 people from around the world. 
Attendance is expected to break even 
those records set at the Phoenix Con-
vention last year. 

For those of you who would like to 
know the numbers, Phoenix offered 
more than 350 hours of instruction pre-
sented by 150 instructors, with 29 educa-
tional seminars offering cont inuing 
education units. More than 300 commer-
cial exhibitors displayed their wares in 
over 300,000 sq. ft. of convention floor 
space. The 1988 Houston event holds 
promises of even more. 

Jim Tunney, perhaps best recognized 
as #32 in his NFL referee uniform will be 
the keynote speaker. He has had the 
honor of refereeing three Super Bowls 
and is the only referee to officiate con-
secutive Super Bowls. Tunney is a widely 
recognized consultant and professional 
speaker. Having been awarded the pres-
tigious CPAE award from the National 
Speakers Assn., he promises to hold our 
attention. 

Legendary golfer Gene Sarazen has 
been selected to receive GCSAA's Old 
Tom Morris Award. Sarazen is the sixth 
recipient of the award, one of golf's most 

prestigious. He joins Arnold Palmer, Bob 
Hope, Gerald Ford, Patty Berg and Robert 
Trent Jones, Sr. in this distinction. 

Sarazen was the first of only four men 
to win all four of golf's major events. In 
addition to being the 1935 Masters Cham-
pion and the 1932 British Open victor, 
Sarazen won the U.S. Open twice and the 
PGA Championship three times. At 85, he 
continues to be actively involved in pro-
moting golf and working with the Sarazen 
Scholars at Siena College. The award will 
be presented to Sarazen on February 8, 
1988, at the closing banquet. 

Speaking of the closing banquet, it will 
feature the comedy duo the Smothers 
Brothers — Tom and Dick and their old 
sibling rivalry. I wonder if their mother 
really did like Dick better? 

O n the serious side, National candi-
dates include John Sequi, C G C S (Waynes-
borough Country Club, Pa.) for Presi-
dent; for Vice President: Gerald L. Faubel, 
C G C S (Saginaw Country Club, Mich.) and 
Dennis D. Lyon, C G C S (City of Aurora, 
Golf Div., Colo.); and our own Lee Dieter 
among 6 candidates nominated for three 
director spots. 

Mid-Atlantic's 
Hospitality Suite — 

Turfgrass '88 
O n Monday evening, January 4,1988, 

the Mid-Atlantic A.G.C.S. will sponsor a 
reception for all Mid-Atlantic members, 
their wives, Turfgrass '88 speakers and 
guests. The reception will be held from 
8-10 p.m. in the Mid-Atlantic hospitality 
suite in the Sheraton Hotel. As always, the 
suite will be open on Sunday, Monday 
and Tuesday evenings. 

Repeat for Skiers! 
For those of you who missed last year's 

Mid-Atlantic Ski trip, be sure to get in on 
this years! Once again, it is being held at 
Bryce Resort, a mere 2 hours from Wash-
ington. The slopes range from easy to 
difficult and are great for those of us who 
enjoy skiing but don't want anything 
death defying. It's perfect for beginners 
and kids. 

If you didn't get a flier with all the 
details, contact Steve Nash now at work 
(703) 968-7090 or at home (703) 378-4790. 
To rehash, dates are Feb. 17 & 18; cost is 
$80 per person and includes one night 
lodging, lift tickets both days, step in 
rental equipment and one group lesson. 
Lodging involves a 2 bedroom (one king 
and 2singles) townhouse with full kitchen 
and is shared among 4 people. Bring your 
own food and your own bottle. Note that 
while dining facilities are available, there 
are no child care services. Your reserva-
tion with payment must be in to Steve 

Nash by December 12th. 
Remember to wear warm, waterproof 

clothing. I speak from experience, it's no 
fun skiing when you're cold and wet! 
While rental clothing is not available at 
Bryce, many local ski shops do carry it. 

Those of us who went on last years' trip 
enjoyed it thoroughly, the fresh powder 
that greeted us both days, the impromptu 
cocktail party, dinner and most of all 
sitting around the lodge nursing our sore 
muscles and trying to one up each other 
on spills taken. Don't miss the fun! 

Job Opening 
Assistant Golf Course Superintendent. 

To assist and replace Superintendent 
retiring within the year. This future key 
man must be strong in organizational and 
administrative skills to handle 18 hole golf 
course, club grounds and $250k budget. 
Located on the Eastern Shore of Maryland 
with an automated irrigation system and 
plans for new course development by 
Lindsay Ervin. Two year Turf Management 
degree required with 5 years course 
experience preferred. Mechanical abili-
ties a plus. Excellent benefit package 
including housing, vehicle, dues, etc. 
Salary negotiable. Please send resume 
with salary history to Marcel Belisle, Gen-
eral Manager, Talbot Country Club, R.R. 
#4, Box 420, Easton, Maryland 2160. 

It's A Girl! 
Congratulations to Mr. & Mrs. Tom 

Knoll on the arrival of their new daughter, 
Katie May Knoll. Tom is Superintendent 
at Chantilly C.C. 

Sale 

Pumps — Two 550 gpm Centrifugal 
Pumps: 1 Bell & Gosset and 1 Berkley. 
Both complete with 60 hp motor & 
starters. Contact Tom Haske at (703) 
281-1939. 

Dates Worth 
Remembering 

December 9, 1987, M A A G C S Election 
meeting. Army Navy Country Club. Dave 
Fairbanks, host. RSVP (301) 381-0030. 

January 4-6, 1988, Maryland Turfgrass 
Conference & Trade Show, Baltimore, 
MD. Dr. Tom Turner, (301) 454-3716. 

January 18-21, 1988, Virginia Turfgrass 
Conference & Trade Show, Richmond 
Marriott. Dr. Jack Hall, (703) 951-1527. 

February 1-8, 1988, 59th International 
Golf Course Conference & Show 



Mid-Atlantic Newsletter Supporters 
Aqua-Flo, Inc. 
Buckner, L.R. Nelson, Nightscaping, Pierre fittings, 
PVC pipe, Gould pumps, Pump station fabrication 
and design. 
Phillip F. DeMarco 1-800-524-0895 
Rick Hill, Front Royal, VA 703-635-7155 

Atlas Stump Removal 
Tree Pruning & Removal, Chipper Rental 
Bob Tasker, Cheryl Guynn '(301) 649-1200 

Centreville Sod Growers 
Bluegrass, Sod Blends and Turf-type Tall Fescues. 
Sheldon & Craig Betterly 703-361-8338 

Conway, Inc. 
Honda Generators, Sandancers, Shindaiwa, Gas 
Trimmers, Ransomes Bob-Cats, Hanson Sprayers, Turf 
Vac, Terra Aerators, Chain Saws and Pumps. 
Dick Jones, Jim Duvall Wash: 301-953-9220 
Jacqui Kildale Bait: 301-792-7383 

Cornell Chemical & Equipment Co., Inc. 
—Gulf Cuuise Chemicals 

Cliff Case, Donald Klein 301-636-2400 

C.Z. Enterprises, Inc. 
Water well and pump service and repair. 24 hour 
emergency service to wells, pumps and irrigation 
equipment and controls. Preventative maintenance 
contracts annual testing and inspection available. 
Geoffrey Moses Bait: 301-841-6710 
Dave Anderson Wash: 301-261-8855 

Egypt Farms, Inc. 
Golf Green Topdressing, Construction Mixes, White 
Trap Sand, IBDU & Par-Ex fertilizers, R&R Parts, 
Warren's Spunbound Fabrics, Gypsum and Mulch, 
Aqua Aid. Rich Piatnek, John Strickland, 
Carroll Davis, Jeff Lacour 301-335-3700 

E-Z Go Mid-Atlantic 
GXT-1500, GXT-800 and GXT-300 Turf and utility 
vehicles and accessories. New and Used Golf Cars. 
Rick Arnold, Roscoe Shupe, John Terminella and Paul 
Tideman. Bait: 301-792-4699 
Rich: 804-262-3275 Wash: 301 -948-2920 

Finch Golf & Turf Company 
John Deere Golf and Turf Equipment Mowing 
Machines, Grinders and Reels. 1127 Littles Town Pike, 
P.O. Box 565, Westminster, MD 21157. 
Mike Witt, Ray Finch and Scott Johnson 
In State: 1-800-445-5119 Out of State: 

1-800-233-7404 
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George Renault, C .G.C.S. , Editor 
10323 Emerald Rock Drive 

Oakton, V A 22124 
(703) 385-8121 

G.L Cornell Company 
Jacobsen Turf Equipment Terry Hill 
Cushman Turf Trucksters Russ Bull 
Ryan Turf Equipment Bob Lynch 
Bean Sprayers, National Mowers Bill Brown 
Standard, Par Aide Golf Supplies Randy Reed 
Club Car, Columbia Par Car 
301 -948-2000 800-492-1373 

Hartford Industrial Minerals, Inc., joppa Md. 
TD 1000, Top-Dressing Blend; T'nG for Bunkers and 
Straight Sand Topdressing; C M plus for Construction. 
Dorothy Stancill (301) 679-9191 

Lea's Green Meadows, Inc. 
Fertilizers, Chemicals, Grass Seed, Spreaders, Power 
Sprayers, Tools, Safety Equipment and Supplies. 
Herb Lea, Harry Fridley 202-488-1818 

Lebanon Total Turf Care — A Division of Lebanon 
Chemical Corporation 
Manufacturers and Formulators of Country Club, 
Greenskeeperand Lebanon Professional Turf Product 
rcrtiligers. 

Par-Ex Professional Products 
Slow Release Fertilizer with IBDU, IBDU/SCU. 
R.A. "Dick" Doyle 301-357-8056 
Estech, Inc., P.O. Box 512, Winter Haven, Florida 
33882-0512 813-294-2567 

Pro-Lawn Products, Inc. 
Technical and Planning Services, Professional UF & 
SCU Fertilizers, Pesticides (Fungicides, Herbicides, 
Insecticides, etc.), Turf Seeds (Bents, Ryes, Blues, 
Fescues,etc.), Soil Amendments, Limestone Products. 
981 Hacienda Ct., Westminster, Md. 21157 
Tom Malehorn 301-876-7474 

Russell Roberts Co., Inc. 
Golf Course Architects and Builder. Irrigation systems 
and Pumping Stations. 
Jack Roberts 301-253-4066 
Russell Roberts 301-762-3270 

Scott's Proturf Division 
Slow Release Fertilizers, Herbicides, Goosegrass & 
Pendimethalin "New" Fungicide Flowables "New 
Insecticides, seed and growth regulators "New" 
Mike Layle 804-565-2763 
Ken Cominsky, 668 Marr Dr., Warrenton, VA 22186 

703-347-4210 

Junior Ruckman 
Ed Price 
Dick Calhoun 

(PA) 717-273-3687 
703-86)9*2628 
800-233-0628 
717-838^1169 

LESCO, Inc. 
A Complete Line of Quality Professional Turf Mainte-
nance Products. Ask Us About the New LESCO 
Greensmower. 
Vanessa Jensen Toll Free: 800-321-5325 
Craig Shafer 800-321-5325 

Lofts/Maryland Grass Seed and Fertilizer. 
Wash: 301-937-9292 

Kevin Driscoll Bait: 301-323-4444 

McDonald & Sons, Inc. 
Golf Construction, Park Construction & Maintenance 
John "Chip" McDonald (301) 799-7770 

Moore Golf, Inc. 
Construction of Golf Courses, Turf Irrigation Systems, 
Parks and Athletic Fields. 
David Canavan, Robert M. Ryan 703-762-20% 

Newsom Seed Co., Rockville, MD 
Grass Seed, New Varieties, Custom Mixes, Fertilizers 
and Chemicals. 
Strick Newsom 301-762-20% 

First Class Mail 

Seed Corporation of America 
Over 100 Varieties of Turf Seeds, Fertilizers & Turf 
Chemicals. Over 50 Years in Business. P.O. Box 27174, 
Baltimore, MD 
Ed Pacilio Baltimore: (301) 685-6900 

Toll Free Md. (800) 527-5444 
Outside Md. (800) 482-4455 

Share Corporation 
Liquid Turf Maintenance Products, Vehicle Mainte-
nance Products. 
Ed Howser 301-465-8154 
Milwaukee, Wl 414-355-4000 
Tow Howser 

Shenandoah Area 301-729-1206 

Summit Hall Turf Farm, Inc. 
Meyer Z-52 Zoysia (Sod or Plugs), Premium Bluegrass 
Blend (Sod), Improved Tall Fescur Blend (Sod). 

301-948-2900 

Brian K. Finger and Frank H. Wilmot 

Turf Center, Inc. 
Premium Turf (Bluegrass, Tall Fescue, Bermuda-grass, 
Zoysia), Vaughan's Grass Seed, Fertilizer. 
Diana Patton, Emory Patton 301-384-6300 
Turf Equipment and Supply Company, Inc. 
Toro Turf Equipment and Irrigation Products, Olathe 
Turf Equipment, Giant Vac Blowers,' Vacs, Truck 
Loaders, Daihatsu Utility Vehicles and Snowco 
Trailers. 
Lynn Matson, Bill Hughes, Gary Phillips, Lance Ernst, 
Paù\ ManderfeP " 
Wash: 301-621-2975 

Bait: 301-7%-5576 


